

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION WASHINGTON

February 18, 2020

The Honorable Mark Pocan U.S. House of Representatives 1421 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Pocan:

Thank you for your letter concerning Ligado Network's application. I have directed the Commission's staff to work with other federal agencies to carefully review the feedback that we received last December from those agencies through the Interdepartment Radio Advisory Committee (IRAC) process. As we work to finalize our consideration of this application, I can assure you that our decision will address the concerns that have been raised in the record regarding potential harmful interference with the Global Positioning System (GPS).

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Ajit V. Pai